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BUSINESS CARD
DIRECTORY

To list your business drop us a card!
Call  785-332-3162 today.

785-854-7674
1-888-247-5153

Fax 785-854-7675

FRANK & PAULINE KAISER
Owners
P.O. Box 93
Long Island, Kansas 67647

An Authorized Independent Franchise

REPAIR
REPLACEMENT

MOBILE SERVICE

LEACH AGENCY
Gary Leach, AGENT

Mila Bandel, P&C Agent
Are you covered?

AUTO, HOME, LIFE,
MEDICAL, CROP

209 W. Washington,
St. Francis, KS 67756

785-332-2898 FAX 785-332-3155

TFN

CTX Mortgage Company

Kelli Gartland

Giving back to the Great Community I was raised in and
meeting your home financing needs. Local references

available about the Great Care you will receive.

Office • 800-639-7794
Cell • 303-257-3766

kelli.gartland@ctxmort.com
www.ctxloanofficer.com/kelli

CTX Mortgage Company

S. Casey McCormick
Advertising Manager

785-332-3162
785-332-3001 (fax)

sfherald@nwkansas.com

Phone/Fax 785-734-2659
PO Box  220

Bird City, KS 67731

The Saint Francis Herald
Bird City Times

Business Cards...

The new card will run in the
business card directory FREE

for two weeks!

*One color *Full color
*Two colors *Two sided

*Logos *Pictures
*The options are endless in making
business cards for your business.

PH: 785-332-3330             FAX: 785-332-3388
e-mail: chief@stfks.net

209 E. Washington
St. Francis, KS 67756

Troy M. Gardner
Chief of Police

St. Francis
785-332-2113

Haigler
308-297-3223

Buy Five Bags and
Get The Sixth Bag at 50% OFF

St. Francis Equity

PROFILE Dog/Cat Food

Student News
More than 4,200 University of

Kansas undergraduate students
were named to Kansas University’s
honor roll for the spring 2004 se-
mester.

The honor roll comprises un-
dergraduates who meet require-
ments in the College of Liberal
Arts and Sciences and in the
schools of allied health, architec-
ture and urban design, business,
education, engineering, fine arts,
nursing and journalism. The
School of Social Welfare does not
compile an honor roll.

Honor roll criteria vary among

the university’s academic units.
Some schools honor the top 10 per-
cent of students enrolled, some es-
tablish a minimum grade-point av-
erage and others raise the minimum
grade point average (GPA) for each
year students are in school. Students
must complete a minimum number
of credit hours to be considered for
the honor roll.

Among those named to the honor
roll is James Lyons, a senior major-
ing in geology. Lyons, the son of
John and Judy Bontjes, is graduate
of St. Francis Community High
School.

Ochsner

The children of Leonard Ochsner
are holding an open house from 2 to
4 p.m. Sunday, Aug. 8, at the St.
Francis United Methodist Church
to help him celebrate his 90th birth-
day.

Instead of a gift, please write
down a special memory of Leonard
for his Memory Book.

Birthday
party
planned

Eugene and Lola Marrs are cel-
ebrating their 60th wedding anni-
versary this summer.

They were married July 11,
1944, in Colby. Their children are
having a reception for them from
2-4 p.m. central time on Saturday,
Aug. 14 at the Brewster United
Methodist Church, 202 Nebraska.

They request no gifts.
They have four children,

Dwight (Mona) Marrs of Good-
land; Sonia (Tim) Dahl of Algona,
Iowa; Linda White of Maxwell,
Neb.;  and Marvin Marrs of
Winslow, Ariz.; seven grandchil-
dren; and three great-grandchil-
dren.

Couple celebrates
60th anniversary

Eugene and Lola Marrs

Mr. and Mrs. Bradley Brent

Couple exchange
vows in Bendena

Amy Albers, Denton, and Brad-
ley Brent, St. Francis, were united
in marriage in a double-ring cer-
emony on May 29 at St. Benedict’s
Church, Bendena, with Reverend
James Albers OSB, officiating.

The bride is the daughter of Phil
and Sarah Albers, Denton. The
groom is the son of Craig and Judy
Brent, St. Francis.

Given in marriage by her mother
and father, the bride wore a white
satin A-line tank dress featuring
caviar beading on bodice and
banded skirt and an elbow-length
veil attached to a beaded headpiece.
The bride carried a bouquet of
osiana roses, white mini calla lilies,
lavender astee asters and stephano-
tis. The bouquet was accented with
lilac ribbon.

Stephanie Bottinger was the maid
of honor. Erica Scholz and Ann
Heinen, niece of the bride, were
bridesmaids. Lauren Heinen, niece
of the bride, and Chase St. Peter,
nephew of the groom, were candle
lighters. Lynn Heinen, sister-in-law
of the bride, was the bride’s per-
sonal attendant.

The best man was Brian Brent,
brother of the groom. Clay
Zimbelman and Cody Divis were
groomsmen.

Sydney and Mollie Heinen,
nieces of the bride, were flower
girls. Garret Brent, nephew of the
groom, was the ring bearer.

The ushers were Jeff Albers,

Mark Albers, Curtis Albers, cous-
ins of the bride, and Scott Chartier.

The bride’s brothers, Todd, Brien
and Eric Heinen, carried the offer-
tory gifts during the ceremony.

Other attendants included Cassie
St. Peter, cousin of the groom, guest
book; Justin and Lee Heinen, neph-
ews of the bride, gift attendants;
Nathan Heinen, nephew of the
bride, and Emma Johnson, niece of
the groom, handed out programs
and wedding favors; Ruth Karn,
aunt of the bride, and Charles
Staudenmaier, uncle of the bride,
Eucharistic ministers; Julie
Staudenmaier, aunt of the bride,
was the lector; Martha Albers, aunt
of the bride was the vocalist; Laura
Albers, cousin of the bride, was the
flutist; Jeanie Joyce was the organ-
ist and Brittany and Skylar
Crossland, cousins of the bride,
were the Mass servers.

After the ceremony a reception,
buffet and dance were held at the
church hall.

Melissa, Emily and Crystal
Albers, cousins of the bride, at-
tended the cake table; Kathy Albers,
aunt of the bride, Jeanie Joyce and
Dane Normile assisted at the buffet
and reception.

The couple reside at their home
in Manhattan, where the bride is in
her fourth year of veterinary medi-
cine at Kansas State and the groom
is employed with Heartland Bever-
age Company.

College Scholarships
Goodland Elks Lodge 1528 has

announced that Kylie Dixson and
Christi Antholz, Cheylin graduates,
have been the recipients of $600
Elks scholarships.

Dixson Antholz

Musician attends
band camp July 27

Maclain Frewen, a student from
St. Francis Community High
School, was selected to participate
in the 21st annual Kansas Masonic
All-State High School Marching
Band Camp at Emporia State Uni-
versity from July 27 through July
31.

Maclain attended this five-day
225-member band camp in Empo-
ria with musicians from across the
state of Kansas. Marching and
musical instructions were under
the direction of Professor Tracy
Freeze and his Emporia State
band staff. The week-long band
camp ended with a parade in the
morning and a pre-game and half
time performance at the Kansas
East-West Shrine Bowl football

game on Saturday, July 31.
Maclain is one of over 3,200
young people who have per-
formed in the Kansas Masonic
All-State High School Marching
Band since 1984.

 The marching band is a project of
the Kansas Masonic Foundation.
Sponsorship for each student is paid
by local lodges and other affiliated
bodies in their communities. Mon-
ies left from band camp after ex-
penses are donated to the Kansas
Masonic Cancer Research Institute
located at the Kansas University
Medical Center in Kansas City. Net
proceeds from the East-West
Shrine Bowl game are donated to
the Shriner’s Hospitals for Chil-
dren.

Club Clip
St. Francis Lions Club

The regular meeting of the St.
Francis Lions Club was called to
order at the Windmill Restaurant
at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, July 26,
by Elmer Kellner, president.
There were 14 members present,
for a member attendance percent-
age of 64 percent.

The meeting opened with the
Pledge of Allegiance and John
Bartlett gave the invocation. The
drawing was won by Ray
Huffman.

After the meal several items of
business were dealt with includ-
ing: reports by Deb Patton and
Francis O’Leary were given and
approved; a birthday card was
passed around for Norman Mor-
row who was to have a “special
decade” birthday on Wednesday,
July 28; and a motion was made
by Mr. O’Leary to sell the ‘Sup-
port Our Troops” ribbon decals at
the fair.

After discussion it was deter-
mined that if there were enough
helpers on each shift, the ticket
taker at the train would sell the
decals in-between rides. Presi-
dent Kellner will get permission
from Dick Bursch of the fair
board. If approved, Mr. O’Leary
will bring metal for the sign to
display the decals and a cash box.

A discussion was held of what
pictures to use for the calendar
and Mr. O’Leary said he would
bring some to the next meeting to
choose from. Marvin Zimbelman
said he was getting concerns from

customers regarding the print
color being difficult to read.  Mrs.
Patton said there were other col-
ors available and that she would
bring in the samples to the next
meeting so that members could
vote a color choice.

President Kellner said that
Dolores Jenik had asked if the Li-
ons had set up any guidelines for
the eyeglasses program. It was
reiterated that the decision was to
follow the same guidelines that
the Salvation Army had. Mrs.
Patton stated that she had re-
ceived a sample application form
and instruction sheet used by the
McDonald Lions Club and that
she would take a copy to Dolores
and also bring one to the next
meeting.

Mr. O’Leary made a motion to
donate $50 to the Tumbleweed
Roundup and it was approved.
He explained it is a gathering of
local talent that reads poetry and
plays music. The performances
are during fair week and the
group could use the funds to ad-
vertise and for operating ex-
penses. It was suggested that Mr.
O’Leary schedule a program
with a member of the Tum-
bleweed Roundup to talk about
the group.

In lieu of a program, the meet-
ing adjourned to the fairgrounds
where members were to mow
and trim around the tubs and
train, set up the equipment and
test for operation.

Cheyenne County Fair Aug. 4 to Aug. 7


